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JAGS ARE 
HOOLTASTIC

The Allen Park 
Jaguars have three 
sisters who play for 
them. Maddie Hool 
is the oldest and will 

be a senior. Molly and 
Mia are twins and will 
be juniors in the Fall. 
Softball and bas-
ketball are the two 
sports they play. 
All three have the 
same memorable mo-

ments. “Making the 
last out in the semi-
final against Farm-
ington Hills Mercy 
and running to the 
mound to celebrate 
with all of our team-
mates,” the Hool sis-
ters said. They like 
playing on the same 
team and being Jags. 
Maddie said, “It’s 
amazing really. We’re 
best friends and usu-
ally get to share a lot 
of memories together 
because we’re fami-
ly. But being able to 
share this team and 
experience togeth-
er will probably be 
my favorite memo-
ry between us three.” 
Molly added, “It is 
one of the best things. 
We used to play to-
gether when we were 
younger, but play-
ing with each other 
at this level will for-
ever be one of my 
favorite memories.” 
Mia likes it. “It’s so 
much fun. We’ve al-
ways talked about 
how fun this moment 
would be, but I didn’t 

know it would be this 
much fun. Having 
them as my team-
mates will always be 
favorite memory.” 
“We played togeth-
er on Michigan Rage 
when we  were 9 and 
10 years old,” they 
said. “We’ve waited 
a long time to play 
with each other again 
and were devastated 
when our season was 
canceled last year. 
This year we went 
from just being sis-
ters to best friends.“ 
Extracurricular ac-
tivities are also part 
of Maddie’s forte. 
Maddie is on the 
Link Crew. Molly and 
Mia currently play 
sports after school. 
Maddie and Mia 
both like Histo-
ry. Molly’s favorite 
class is Chemistry. 
All three girls list Deb-
bie Howell as their fa-
vorite coach and soft-
ball as a sport they 
plan to play in college. 
Maddie enjoys 
graphic design, Mol-

Dunkin Donuts 
Opens in Allen Park

Story and more Photos on page 10. Photos By Jim Jacek.

From: Jeff Holden, 
Culver's of Allen 
Park Marketing 
Director

Culver's of Allen 
Park celebrated it's 2 
year anniversary.  The 
restaurant, located 
at 15655 Southfield 
Road, is owned and 
operated  by Gerry 
Olinik.   "It's been a 
great 2 years servicing 
the Allen Park com-

Culver's Celebrates 2 Year 
Anniversary by supporting 
Make-A-Wish of Michigan

munity.   But more 
than that, we are an 
active member of Al-
len Park, from the 
Chamber of Com-
merce to the DDA, 
we continue to be en-
gaged  with the com-
munity that we serve" 
says Gerry Olinik.  

This year's cele-
bration, along with 
special offers every 
Tuesday, Culver's of 

Allen Park is rais-
ing funds for Make-
A-Wish of Michi-
gan.    Make-A-Wish 
of Michigan  shines a 
light of hope for chil-
dren fighting critical 
illnesses when they 
need it most. They 
create life-changing 
wishes for children 
with critical illnesses 
during their darkest 
 continued on page 5
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Allen Park Police 
Department Weekly 

Summary
DAMAGE TO 
PROPERTY
Date: 07/10/2021

Location: 19000 ECORSE RD, 
ALLEN PARK
Time: 05:14 AM

2021-4420
Officer
7/10/2021
MDOP Report
Location: 19347 
Ecorse Rd (Papa's Piz-
za)
Victim:
Damaged Property:
-Front glass door
Details:
An Officer was dis-
patched to a front 
door alarm at the loca-
tion. Upon my arrival, 

the Officer observed 
the glass front door 
to be shattered. It did 
appear as though no 
one made entry and 
the doors were still 
locked. 
The Officer waited 
on scene for the key 
holder/victim, to ar-
rive. Upon his arriv-
al, we reviewed cam-
era footage. The only 
camera showing the 
front door is from the 

inside, above the cash 
register. In the video 
you can see the glass 
shattering at 02:09 
hours. In the video, 
no one can be seen 
tampering with the 
glass door. No thrown 
objects were seen out-
side of the building.
Photos were taken of 
the shattered glass 
door. The SD card was 
forwarded to the DB.

DAMAGE TO BUSINESS 
PROPERTY
Date: 07/10/2021

Location: 17000 S M-39, 
ALLEN PARK
Time: 12:09 PM

21-4431
7-10-21
MDOP/Larceny
L o c a t i o n / Vi c t i m : 
M a r a t h o n - 1 7 0 0 1 
Southfield
Rp/manager:
Suspect: Heavy set 
black female, long 
black dreads, white 
mask partially over 
face, green/grey shirt, 
jeans, sandals.
Suspect vehicle: older 

model mini van, pos-
sibly chrysler town 
&country
Details:
An Officer was dis-
patched to listed lo-
cation for a MDOP/ 
larceny. He showed 
me video of the sus-
pect entering the store 
around 1200hrs and 
grab a lighter from 
the counter and light a 
lighter display case on 

fire. She then walked 
away and grabbed six 
$2 lighters and put 
them in her pocket. 
After they put out the 
fire she went to the 
counter and asked 
him a question then 
left the store around 
1209hrs. She then left 
EB southfield. He was 
advised to keep the 
video footage.

MOTOR VEHICLE 
THEFT
Date: 07/11/2021

Location: EUCLID AVE, 
ALLEN PARK
Time: 01:18 AM

2021-4462
Motor Vehicle Theft
07/11/21 at0314hrs
Ofc. 
Victim:
Stolen and Recovered 
Vehicle: White 2013 
Chevy Volt bearing 
Ml license plate
On 07/11/21 at ap-
proximately 0314 hrs, 
an Officer was dis-
patched to Euclid for 
the report of a stolen 
vehicle. 
A short time later the 
Officer arrived and 
made contact with 
the listed victim and 
involved other. Upon 
speaking with them 
they advised me that 
they were downtown 
in Detroit hanging 
out and that his black 
Chevy truck bearing 
Ml license plate was 
parked on Michigan 
Ave. He further stat-
ed that at some point 
someone had broken 
his driver side win-
dow and gained access 
into his truck stealing 
car keys that were in-
side of her purse in 
the back seat but that 
they did not steal her 
purse just the keys 
and that when they 
arrived back at his 
residence where car 
was parked they no-
ticed it was gone and 
called us. He believes 
the individuals that 
broke into his truck 
possibly obtained his 
address from the reg-

istration inside of his 
truck. He also advised 
he reported the inci-
dent to Detroit Police 
Department as well. 
He further stated 
upon reviewing his 
ring doorbell footage 
it captured footage of 
the vehicle being sto-
len at 0118 hrs. She 
stated the vehicle was 
parked on the street 
in front of the resi-
dence and that it did 
not have any existing 
damage nor anything 
valuable inside that 
she can think of at this 
time. She also stated 
that the vehicle has 
On Star. 
At this time we made 
contact with On Star. 
Upon speaking with 
On Star he advised 
that the vehicles last 
known location as of 
0335 hrs was in De-
troit. He also gave me 
a reference number 
of and that they will 
contact Detroit Police 
Department to try 
and recover the vehi-
cle. 
The Officer gave the 
report number as well 
as the reference num-
ber from On Star and 
advised her that this 
report will be for-
warded to our detec-
tive bureau for further 
investigation and that 
her vehicle will be en-
tered as stolen as well 
and notified when it is 
recovered.

The white 2013 Chevy 
Volt bearing Ml li-
cense plate as stolen. 
It was entered into 
LEIN.
A short time later pri-
or to me typing this 
report the Officer was 
advised that Detroit 
Police Department 
was able to recover the 
vehicle at Detroit, Ml. 
Refer to Detroit's The 
vehicle was also re-
moved as stolen from 
LEIN. City towing was 
notified and the vehi-
cle was towed and im-
pounded at the Allen 
Park Police impound. 
Tow tag 509. Once at 
the impound utiliz-
ing gloves the Officer 
briefly inventoried the 
vehicle. He observed 
an empty gun holster 
on the passenger seat 
by the center console. 
The Officer made con-
tact with via phone 
to advise her that her 
vehicle was recovered 
and inquired about 
the holster, she ad-
vised that it does not 
belong to her. It ap-
pears that most of her 
belongings are still in-
side of the vehicle but 
advised her that after 
our detective bureau 
processes it she can go 
through vehicle and 
identify if anything is 
missing. It should be 
noted that the license 
plate is missing from 
the vehicle and was 
entered as stolen. 

MOTOR VEHICLE 
THEFT
Date: 07/11/2021

Location: FAIRLANE DR,
ALLEN PARK
Time: 19:45 PM

2021-4485
Office,
7/11/21
UDAA Report
Location: 3163 Fair-
lane Dr (Home De-
pot)
Victim:
Stolen Vehicle: 2003 
Ford Econoline Van
**Entered into LEIN 
as Stolen**
Details:
An Officer was dis-
patched to the loca-
tion on report of a 
UDAA, that had just 
occurred. Upon arriv-

al, the Officer spoke 
with the victim, stat-
ed that he was run-
ning late to Home 
Depot because they 
closed at 2000 hrs and 
he needed to rent a 
truck. He arrived at 
approximately 1930 
hrs and left his vehicle 
by the loading zone 
near the south exit 
doors. He stated that 
he did leave his vehi-
cle running with the 
keys inside. When he 
came back outside he 
observed an unknown 

male get into his van 
and leave toward Out-
er Drive. The Officer 
checked the area pri-
or to my arrival, with 
negative results.
DCD entered the ve-
hicle into LEIN as sto-
len DCD also broad-
cast a BOL for area 
departments.
There are security 
cameras near where 
vehicle was stolen. The 
Officerwas not able to 
speak with Loss Pre-
vention, due to the 
store being closed.

DWLS (DRIVING WHILE LICENSE 
SUSPENDED/DENIED/REVOK
Date: 07/14/2021

Location: W OUTER DR/ SOUTHFIELD RD,
ALLEN PARK
Time: 21:40 PM

RPT#21-4446
Ofc.
Violation of Road 
Laws
07/10/2021
Suspect:
Vehicle:
PU/
2010 Black Chrysler 
Sebring
Entered in LEIN Im-
pounded REFNC
Details:
On 07/11/2021, an 
Officer was sitting 
at Fairlane/Outer to 
turn right, when the 
Officer observed the 
above listed vehicle 
traveling at a high 
rate of speed in the 
middle lane WB on 
Outer DR. This was 
the only vehicle on 
the road. The Officer 
also turned right, be-
hind the vehicle and 
accelerated to catch 
up. The Officer paced 
the vehicle traveling 
50MPH in a 35MPH 
as the vehicle had 
begun to slow down 
upon seeing him. The 
Officer initiated her 
lights and sirens. The 
vehicle began to pull 
to the right hand lane, 
and traveled approxi-
mately one mile, pass-
ing multiple drive-
ways to businesses 
before coming to a 
stop in the right hand 
lane.
The Officer made con-
tact with the driver/
offender, at the pas-
senger window. Her 
passenger window 
was not working and 

she rolled down the 
rear passenger win-
dow to speak through. 
The Officer observed 
a small child, approx-
imately four years of 
age, eating a snack in 
the middle seat. She 
provided insurance 
paperwork and a state 
ID, advising she is 
currently suspended.
The Officer ran the 
plate in LEIN which 
returned with no in-
surance (EIV=N). 
The Officer read the 
insurance paperwork 
which was expired.
The Officer ran in 
LEIN which returned 
with six previous sus-
pensions.
The Officer issued 
citation# 75176 for 
OWLS, No Insurance, 
and Speed- 50/35.
When the Officer re-
turned to provide her 
documents and in-
form her she is being 
released and cited due 
to the fact she has a 
child with her today, 
made several attempts 
to speak over her. 
When the Officer ad-
vised her the vehicle 
was being impound-
ed, she became irate 
and belligerent. She 
began screaming at 
her that this was her 
fault, and they are 
coming from a birth-
day party and she 
needs her vehicle. She 
told me 'we are done' 
and rolled the window 
up on her while She 
was advising her to 

collect her things. She 
then screamed at the 
top of her lungs with 
the windows rolled 
up. When the Officer 
attempted to hand her 
the documents back, 
she yelled "you better 
backup". She carried 
on that she believed 
she was owed addi-
tional breaks "woman 
to woman" and she 
can't believe "you are 
doing this to me". She 
screamed about mon-
ey and "you won't get 
it". Ultimately she and 
her child were picked 
up. The Officer asked 
for her key as she was 
leaving for the sec-
ond time, which she 
responded with ad-
ditional yelling and 
throwing the key at 
the Officer.
Throughout tantrum, 
the Officer backed up 
to stand near my pa-
trol vehicle and pro-
vided her space to 
collect her child and 
belongings. The Offi-
cer set her ticket and 
ID on the vehicle so 
we would not have 
contact and request-
ed an additional unit 
to help de-escalate the 
situation.
City Towing removed 
the vehicle from the 
roadway, TT#508. 
The vehicle was en-
tered into LEIN as 
impounded. The plate 
was confiscated and 
placed in locker #1 for 
evidence. A tempo-
rary plate was issued.
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 ➢ continued from page 1
ly likes reading and 
Mia is into drawing. 
Their parents are Me-
lissa and Gary Hool 
and they have a young-
er sister Mallory (13). 

JAGS ARE HOOLTASTIC
Advice for young-
er athletes differs for 
each. Maddie said, 
“If you love the game, 
show it. You will 
shine 10 times bright-
er than anyone else.” 
Molly added, “Put 
in the extra work, 
be a good team-
mate and have fun.” 
And Mia added, 
“Work hard and al-
ways have fun.”

By Don Richter 
drichter101@comcast.net

ON THE SIDELINE:
WALKING CANES, LAWNS, 

GROCERIES AND PIZZA

So it’s Week 8 of 
my doctor-imposed, 
couch-ridden isolation 
from the rest of the 
world.

Somebody please 
help me. I’m losing 
my mind sitting on 
my couch and using 
crutches to get around. 
My arm pits are scaly, 
red and chafed. My one 
good leg is turning into 
a bad leg since I’m us-
ing it so much to hob-
ble around. And the 
walls and furniture of 
my house are scuffed, 
chipped and gouged 
because of the numer-
ous times I’ve smashed 
into them with my 
crutches. The innards 
of my house look like 
I’ve been engaged in an 
eight-week nunchuck 
battle with Bruce Lee.

Eight weeks ago, I 
jumped off the roof of 

my shed and fractured 
my tibia just below the 
knee, partially tore my 
calf muscle, twisted my 
ankle, injured my heel 
and somehow cracked 
a rib. Why would I do 
something like that? I 
don’t know. I’m a guy 
and forgot I’m not 25 
anymore, I guess.

Anyhow, ever since 
then I’ve been relegat-
ed to my couch per my 
doctor’s orders. Though 
after four weeks of do-
ing nothing but resting, 
icing, compressing and 
elevating my injured 
leg, I couldn’t take the 
boredom and isolation 
anymore and decided, 
crutches and all, to go 
back to work in a limit-
ed capacity.

I must say, through-
out this entire ordeal, 
people have been 
amazing. I’ve received 
help for many different 
things from many dif-
ferent people.

From my work col-
league driving 45 min-
utes out of her way on a 
Tuesday to pick me up 
at my house and take 
me to urgent care the 
day after I injured my-
self. Then finish part 
of her job and come 
back later to pick me up 

from urgent care and 
take me home. She even 
brought a cane she had 
from her house to help 
me walk. And, to top 
it all off, she stopped 
at Culver’s on the way 
home so I could get a 
double butter burger, 
fries and a chocolate 
malt. Thank you, Lori.

My neighbor, Ted, 
has been cutting my 
lawn for the past eight 
weeks. I’m a little jeal-
ous — my lawn actually 
looks better since he’s 
been cutting it. I don’t 
know what his secret is, 
but a part of me kinda 
wants to remain injured 
so my lawn can contin-
ue looking so nice. I’m 
kidding — sort of. He’s 
a U-M fan and I’m an 
MSU guy. Who says 
Wolverines and Spar-
tans can’t get along? 
Thanks, so much, Ted. I 
owe you.

To my immedi-
ate family, thank you. 
My goodness, I haven’t 
seen my family this 
much since we all lived 
together in the same 
house when we were 
younger. Almost every 
week someone from 
my family has visited 
to keep me company 
and bring groceries or 

something from fast 
food for me to munch 
on. Heck, my brother-
in-law trimmed some 
of my bushes out front 
of my house for me last 
week, while my 6-foot-
3, 245-pound neph-
ew, a former Marine, 
brought me some his-
tory books to read (we 
both love the subject) 
and, along with my sis-
ter (his Mom), weeded 
part of my flower and 
shrub beds.

My significant oth-
er has been wonderful, 
as well. Though living 
an hour and a half away 
(to be closer to her job) 
she’s making an effort 
to help out and nurture 
her “big dummy” of a 
man who doesn’t “have 
enough sense” to use a 
ladder to get down off 
a roof. She loves me so 
much...   Hi honey. Yes, 
I’ll “hurry up and heal.” 
Ludington is still beau-
tiful in August and Sep-
tember — I promise.

And finally, I 
couldn’t close this col-
umn without giving a 
shout out to my peeps 
at Cottage Inn in Chel-
sea. I’m sure all of you 
read my column every 
week. I hear there are 
actual bare-knuckle 

brawls (and these are 
just the young ladies 
who work there) to see 
who gets to read my 
column first each week. 
Anyhow, aside from my 
humble brag, thank you 
all so much for going 
the extra mile for me — 
your injured customer.

I order Cottage Inn 
quite often, especially 
since I’ve been injured. 
I initially asked to have 
my pizza delivered to 
my front door, which 
has two bushes next to 
it. My back door is ad-
jacent to my driveway 
and the door every piz-
za delivery person has 
knocked on in the 14 
years I’ve lived in my 
house. Because of my 
injury, and because my 
couch is closer, I asked 
to have my pizza deliv-
ered to my front door. 
To my happiness, my 
pizza was brought to 
my house and delivered 
to my front door.

That initial “front 
door” request was eight 
weeks ago. Now, ever 
since, every time I or-
der from Cottage Inn, 
the person on the other 
end of the phone asks, 
“Do you want your piz-
za delivered to the back 
door or the front door 

with the bushes?” I al-
ways chuckle to myself 
and smile when I hear 
this question. “Only in 
a small town,” I say to 
myself. I love it.

Heck, Cottage Inn 
even went so far as to 
deliver a sub and a 2-li-
ter of pop to me while I 
was at work at a prop-
erty in Chelsea. It was 
past their “normal op-
erating hours” but I 
explained my situation 
and how it would be 
difficult for me to get 
to their business to pick 
up my order. When the 
young lady delivered 
my sub and 2-liter of 
pop to the place where I 
was working, I thanked 
her profusely for going 
out of her way, especial-
ly since it was officially 
past her working hours. 
She smiled and laughed 
and said, “It’s okay, I 
don’t mind. I heard you 
were the “crutches guy” 
and I remembered you. 
I hope you feel better.”

Only in a small 
town.

Thank you every-
one.

Eight weeks into 
my injury.

I feel better al-
ready...
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days. Last year, Ryan, 
from Allen Park, wish 
was granted for a 
shopping adventure 
in which he created 
his own sports den.

On July 18th, Cul-
ver's of Allen Park 
and Taylor donated a 
percentage of it's sales 

Culver's Celebrates 2 Year 
Anniversary by supporting 
Make-A-Wish of Michigan

to    Make-A-Wish 
of Michigan.   Over 
$1,000 was raised on 
that day.   Along with 
this event, in store 
donations, and lo-
cal support from the 
Chamber of Com-
merce and DDA of 
Allen Park, Culver's 
of Allen Park hopes 

to raise over $2,000 
to help grant another 
wish.

If you are interest-
ed in helping out, you 
can donate at Culver's 
of Allen Park and re-
ceive a $2 off coupon 
or visit wish.org.

 ➢ continued from page 1

By Jim Jacek
The Allen Park 

Chamber of Commerce 
member feature is Ron-

Weichert Realtors

ald LaCasse, Jr. with 
Weichert Realtors.  Ron 
and his team will help 
you find or sell your 
house.   Their office is 
located at 7931 Allen 
Road in Allen Park.   
You can view current 
listings, or get an idea 

of what your house is 
worth, by going to their 
website, www.Weichert-
Cass.com, or by calling 
them at 313-357-3800.   
You can reach Ron 
at this email address: 
Ron@WeichertCass.
com.

From: Jim Jacek
The Allen Park 

Chamber of Com-
merce held their 
miniature golf outing 
on Tuesday, July 20, 
at Midway Sports in 
Taylor.   Congratula-
tions to the team of 
Diane Jacek, Angelica 
Reyna, Kim Kramer, 
and Nerys Hernandez 
for taking first place.   
Photo by Kelton Kaye 
Photography.

Allen Park Chamber of 
Commerce Miniature 

Golf Outing

Photos By Jim Jacek
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Photos Courtesy of Debbie Norman

From: Debbie 
Norman

Mackenzie Noah 
and Wyndham Reid 
participated in the 
MHSSCA All Star yes-
terday at Central Mich-
igan. Also, receiving 
her All State award is 
junior Ella Nowc.

LADY 
MONARCHS 
COMPETE IN 

ALL STAR 
GAME

DOWNTOWN ALLEN PARK 
CLASSIC CAR SHOW

Wednesday, August 25
5:30-9:00

· Drive-in Registration: 4:00-5:15
· Dash plaques to the first 250 exhibitors

· Trophies, music, refreshments, door prizes, and more
· ALL cool cars welcome: Section for cars 1995 and newer
Allen Rd. between Southfield and Roosevelt, Allen Park

Rain date September 1
Contact DDA for more information: 313.928.0940

jkibby@cityofallenpark.org

Allen Park has 
some good softball 
players. One such 
player from last sea-
son is going on to col-
lege to show her worth 
academically and as a 
softball player.

Mackenzie Noah 
is a Cabrini graduate 
and future freshman 
at Taylor University.

Her extracurric-
ular activities includ-
ing being on the soft-
ball team and being a 
Cabrini Ambassador.

She loves playing 
softball both in school 
and in the summer.

“I love getting to 
spend every summer 
playing softball with 
teammates that be-
come family by the 
end of the season,” 
Mackenzie said.

MACKENZIE LOVES SOFTBALL

Photos by Lindsay Mathis with LMathis 
Photography

Mackenzie has 
had some great ex-
periences in softball. 
Pitching to former 
Monarch and future 
Olympian Aman-
da Chidester was 
one such experience. 
“It was a great expe-
rience for me because 
I held my own with 
one of the best hitters 
in softball right now,” 
she commented. “She 
struggled at first to hit 
my breaking balls but 
by the end she was hit-
ting home runs with a 
wooden bat.”

Her hobbies in-
clude working out, 
hiking, and kayaking. 
Her favorite class was 
Advanced Physical 
Education and her 
favorite coach was 
Cabrini softball Coach 
Debbie Norman.

She cannot wait 

to start her college ca-
reer. “I will be playing 
softball and majoring 
in Exercise Science,” 
she commented. “I 
plan on pursuing a ca-
reer path in Pediatric 
Physical Therapy.”

Parents are very 
supportive of her pas-
sion and career. Her 
mom is Paulette Noah 
and her dad is Ron 
Noah. Younger broth-
er Tyler Noah is a big 
fan as well.

Mackenzie Noah 
and Wyndham Reid 
recently participated 
in the MHSSCA All 
Star game at Central 
Michigan. 

Mackenzie’s dad 
Rob said the game was 
exciting for the girls. 
“The kids had a great 
time and 

Mack put one off 
straight away center 
field 220 fence in the 
last inning to start off 
the inning and scor-
ing the winning run,” 
he said. “I’m sure you 
will hear about her HR 
trot.”

Mackenzie Noah is 
a 4 year varsity mem-
ber of the Cabrini soft-
ball team.   Mackenzie 
was All League 3X, 

All Catholic 2X, 
All District 3X, Re-
gional 3X, 2x All State 
once each in Div 3 and 
4.   This year Macken-
zie posted 252 strike-
outs, and gave up 35 
walks with an ERA of 
2.08.

“We, at Cabrini 
High School, are very 
proud of Macken-
zie's accomplishments 
on the softball field,” 

Cabrini  head softball 
coach Debbie Norman 
said. “Her senior year 
was very impressive 
as she demonstrated    
leadership skills in the 
development of her 
younger teammates.   
“Exceptional quality 

to work with younger  
players and be a posi-
tive role model.  Also, 
her accomplishments 
in the classroom were 
exceptional being  an 
honor roll student."

Advice Mackenzie 
has for younger  ath-

letes is strong. “The 
bigger your dreams 
the more work you 
need to put in, invest 
your time and effort 
into the things you 
love the most,” she 
proclaimed.
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Gateway Pediat-
ric Therapy, the Mid-
west’s premier center 
for Applied Behav-
ior Analysis (ABA) 
opened its  fourth 
Wayne County lo-
cation in Southgate. 
The 7,158 square foot 
facility located at 1 
Heritage Place of-
fers fully customized 
ABA  therapy. The 

Premier Center for ABA Therapy 
Expands Statewide Presence with 

12th Michigan Location 
in Southgate

Gateway Pediatric Therapy, an autism spectrum disorder 
therapy clinic, opened its eighth Southeast Michigan location to 

fill countywide need

clinic will be overseen 
by Lauren Lobbestael, 
M.ED., BCBA.

ABA is the 
most effective, evi-
dence-based  thera-
py  available to target 
positive behavior 
change and skill 
building for individ-
uals diagnosed with 
autism spectrum dis-
order. The new clinic 

will fill a significant 
need within the com-
munity  as waitlists 
remain high for be-
havioral services. The 
Southgate location 
will feature 24 private 
therapy rooms to pro-
vide highly individ-
ualized assistance to 
the  challenges  your 
child may be facing.

“At Gateway we 

recognize and value 
the potential of ev-
ery client,” said Clin-
ical Director, Lauren 
Lobbestael (BCBA).   
“Our team of expert 
ABA therapists work 
tirelessly to support 
your child in the re-
duction of challeng-
ing behaviors and the 
acquisition of foun-
dational skills. We 
are excited to meet 
the growing need for 
services in Southeast 
Michigan.”

The Southgate 
clinic is currently 
hiring for Board Cer-
tified Behavior Ana-
lysts (BCBAs), Board 
Certified Assistant 
Behavior Analysts 
(BCaBAs) and Be-
havior Technicians. 
Gateway prides it-
self on offering the 
highest quality ABA 
therapy, which is rec-
ognized as a highly 
effective  therapy  for 
children and is deeply 
rooted in the scientif-
ic principles of learn-
ing and behavior. The 
team includes ABA 
practitioners who de-
velop and            apply 
an individualized 
treatment plan for 
each child. These ser-
vices seek to provide 
meaningful, socially 
significant outcomes 

for Gateway’s clients.
"The Southern 

Wayne County Re-
gional Chamber is 
thrilled to welcome 
our newest employer 
and small business, 
Gateway Pediatric 
Therapy to Southgate, 
and the entire Down-
river business com-
munity," commented 
Ron Hinrichs, pres-
ident, and CEO of 
the Chamber. "We're 
looking forward to 
working with their 
team toward con-
tinuing to enhance 
our community and 
to provide excellent 
services and products 
for the great people of 
Downriver."

Gateway’s expert 
team, modern facil-
ities, and state of the 
art technology has 
established the com-
pany as the premier 
center for ABA thera-
py in Wayne County. 
They offer best-in-
class therapy            and 
intervention services, 
conducted at any of 
their twelve clinics or 
in the convenience of 
a client’s home.

"We are excited 
to welcome Gateway 
Pediatric Therapy to 
One Heritage Place. 
Gateway is a very 
professional company 

that has been in busi-
ness for many years,” 
said Charlie Lauren-
celle, President of 
Laurencelle Proper-
ties, Inc. “Their ex-
pertise is apparent 
in the success of the 
company and all of 
the different geo-
graphic locations they 
serve. We know they 
provide a service that 
is important to many 
members of the local 
community. We are 
excited and welcome 
them to the building 
and our hope is they 
stay and support the 
downriver communi-
ty for many years."

Families interest-
ed in the Southgate 
location are encour-
aged to contact the 
clinic during regular 
business hours at 734-
767-2250. Once the 
team receives your 
message, a client re-
lations specialist will 
answer questions 
and arrange the next 
steps.

For more infor-
mation on Gateway 
Pediatric Therapy 
or ABA  therapy, vis-
it  https://www.gate-
waypediatrictherapy.
com/
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Maple Heights 
offering Free 

Headshots
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Many wonder why 
the name 3 Nicks and 
some may not, but 
we're going to tell you 
anyways. It was our 
first day of business 
on Wednesday, July 
27th, 1994 at our first 
location in Detroit. We 
had no idea what to ex-
pect, our first custom-
er walked in, ordered 
a beer and asked, "so 
what'cha gonna name 
this place?" We told 
him we weren't sure 
because the name we 

OUR STORY

wanted to use was tak-
en already, he asked us 
what name we wanted 
and we said,

"Nicky's." He asked 
why that name and we 
explained that we had 
a son named Nick, a 
daughter named Ni-
cole and their grandpa 
was a Nick too! With-
out missing a beat he 
looked at us and sim-
ply said, "Why don't 
you just call it 3 Nicks?" 
That day and that name 
changed everything for 

usl To this day we are 
extremely thankful for 
each and every cus-
tomer and make it our 
mission to always give 
an awesome experience 
each and every time by 
delivering fast, friendly 
and great service! We 
love our job because 
each and every day is 
a new day filled with 
new people, stories 
and fun, which makes 
us want to continue to 
give our customers the 
best! Cheers!

By Jim Jacek
Hanfor Street in 

Allen Park is one of 
several streets having 
the sewer lines replaced 
and updated.

Sewer Lines Being 
Replaced

Photos By Jim Jacek
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 ➢ continued from page 1

Amanda Cummings and Emma Sajewski are 
ready to serve you at the new Dunkin! 

By: Jim Jacek
Dunkin Drive- 

Thru opened for busi-
ness on July 6, 2021.   
The donut shop offers 
coffee and a variety of 
donuts   They are lo-
cated at 16950 South-
field Road in Allen 
Park.

Dunkin Donuts 
Opens in Allen 

Park


